
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF A DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT (EA) 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF THE P205 ALERT FORCE COMPLEX PROJECT AT  

TRAVIS AIR FORCE BASE, CALIFORNIA  
 
The U.S. Navy, in coordination with the U.S. Air Force, is 
preparing an Environmental Assessment and Draft Finding of No 
Significant Impact (FONSI) for the construction of a new Alert 
Force Complex for the Navy’s Fleet Air Reconnaissance Squadron 
Three Detachment Travis (VQ-3 Det Travis) at Travis Air Force 
Base, California.  The Draft EA analyzes potential impacts from 
the proposed construction of the new Alert Force Complex and 
demolition of the existing complex. 
 
The Draft EA and FONSI are available for review at the following 
locations: 

• Fairfield Civic Center Library, 1150 Kentucky Street, 
Fairfield, CA 94533 

• Suisun City Library, 601 Pintail Drive, Suisun City, CA 
94585 

• Vacaville Public Library Cultural Center, 1020 Ulatis 
Drive, Vacaville, CA 95688 

• Mitchell Memorial Library, 510 Travis Boulevard, Travis 
AFB, CA 94535 

 
The electronic copy of the Draft EA and FONSI can also be found 
at:  
 
https://www.cnic.navy.mil/regions/cnrsw/om/environmental_support
/Public_Review_of_Navy_Projects.html 
 
or, 
 
https://www.travis.af.mil/Environment/Compliance/ 
 
The 30-day public comment period is October 4, 2019 – November 
4, 2019.  Please send written comments to: 
 
Naval Facilities Engineering Command- Southwest 
Attn:  Project Manager (Code EV25.WG) 
937 N. Harbor Blvd., Bldg 1, 3rd Flr 
San Diego, CA 92132 
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